January 31, 2000

MINUTES OF THE SENATE FEDERAL AND STATE AFFAIRS.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Senator Lana Oleen at 11:00 a.m. on January 26, 2000 in Room 245-N of the Capitol.

All members were present.

Committee staff present:

Mary Galligan, Legislative Research Department

Russell Mills, Legislative Research Department

Theresa Kiernan, Revisor of Statutes Judy Glasgow, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:

Tracy Diel, Executive Director, Kansas Gaming

Senator Mark Gilstrap

John Novak, Individual, Kansas City, Kansas

Representative Kenny Wilk

Randy Tongier, Legislative Post Audit

Others attending:

See Attached list

Chairman Oleen recognized Tracy Diel, Kansas Racing and Gaming Commission. Tracy Dial requested the introduction of a bill relating to the powers and duties of the state gaming agency. Senator Vidricksen moved to introduce the bill. Senator Becker seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Senator Gooch introduced Corporal David Wesley, a Junior ROTC cadet from Coleman Middle School, Wichita, Kansas who is shadowing Senator Gooch for the day.

Chairman Oleen opened hearing on:

SB 430- An act concerning alcoholic liquor relating to issuance of retailer licenses in certain townships

Theresa Kiernan, Revisor of statutes, reviewed the bill for committee members. This bill would allow the director to issue a license to liquor stores outside the city limits if the township had a population of more than 2000. Presently the township must have a population of 11,0000.

Chairman Oleen recognized Senator Mark Gilstrap who appeared before the committee as a proponent to <u>SB</u> <u>430</u> and to introduce John Novak, of Fairmount Township, Leavenworth County. Mr. Novak would like to locate a liquor store on his property in Fairmont Township, but the current law will not allow this unless Fairmont Township has a population of 11,000. (<u>Attachment 1</u>). Senator Gilstrap offered a proposed amendment that would not change the population requirement but added Fairmont township with the approval of the board of county commissioners of Leavenworth County.

Chairman Oleen called on Mr. John Novak, Kansas City, Kansas as a proponent to <u>SB 430</u>. Mr. Novak stated that he owns property in Fairmount Township, Leavenworth County, which is located just 7 miles from the new NASCAR Race Track Mr. Novak stated that he would like to open a liquor store on this property and <u>SB 430</u> as amended would permit this. Mr. Novak ask the committee to support <u>SB 430</u> as amended to allow liquor stores in a township of less than 11,000. (Attachment 2)

Senator Oleen inquired if Mr. Novak was aware that in Kansas an individual can only own one liquor store. Mr. Novak stated that he has a store in Kansas City, but would liquidate it if he could obtain a license for Fairmount Township.

In response to a question from Senator Vratil, Mr. Novak stated that the bill as amended would only involve Fairmont Township, Leavenworth County.

CONTINUATION SHEET

MINUTES OF THE SENATE FEDERAL AND STATE AFFAIRS, Room 245-N Statehouse, at 11:00 a.m. on January 26, 2000.

Senator Biggs stated that he represented the area adjacent to this township and was supportive of the bill.

Chairman Oleen closed the hearing on the bill.

Chairman Oleen recognized Mr. Randy Tongier, Legislative Division of Post Audit. Mr. Tongier provided copies of The Financial and Compliance Audit Report, Kansas Racing and Gaming Commission, FY 1999 performed by McBride, Lock &Associates to members of the committee and presented an overview of the report. A copy of the report may be obtained from Legislative Research Department. The audit covered three areas 1) the financial report of the Racing and Gaming Commission, 2) the accounting practices and 3) Compliance with applicable legal requirements. The audit concluded that the financial report as presented is fair and accurate and that the accounting practices of the Racing and Gaming Commission are adequate and appropriate. The auditors did find one area of concern involving the untimely completion of background investigations. The State Gaming Agency is required by the tribal State Gaming Compact to provide a written report on background checks to the Tribes within 90 days. A recommendation was made by the audit that the State Gaming Agency continue to improve the timeliness for conducting background investigations.

Senator Biggs inquired about the effect of not completing background checks within the 90 days and how this effected the hiring by the Tribes. Tracy Diel stated that this is a marked improvement from past year because of the ability of the agency to do their own background checks. Previously these had been completed by the KBI. Mr. Diel stated that there are 6 factors that they look for that account for 90% of the reasons for a person to be rejected. These 6 things are normally completed within 4 to 6 weeks and if the person does not pass all 6 items, the Tribe is notified that the person is not a person who should be licensed until the complete background is completed. Mr. Diel stated that there are around 1600 persons which require a background investigation and there is a turnover rate of approximately 30%. However, due to facilities continuing to expand and new facilities opening the number of employees needing background checks is more.

In response to a question from Senator Vidricksen, Tracy Diel stated that the rejection rate from background checks is between 7 to 9%.

Chairman Oleen reopened hearings on:

SB 430--An act concerning alcoholic liquor relating to issuance of retailer licenses in certain townships.

Chairman Oleen recognized Representative Wilk, who spoke as a proponent for <u>SB-430</u>. Representative Wilk stated that he wanted to lend his support to the bill. He stated that Fairmount Township is in his district, but this situation could happen anywhere. Representative Wilk ask the committee for favorable consideration of the bill.

Chairman Oleen closed the hearing on the bill.

Chairman Oleen ask Mr. Randy Tongier to explain to the committee which audits were performed by Legislative Post Audit Staff and which audits were contracted to outside firms. Mr. Tongier stated that performance audits were done by Legislative Post Audit staff and financial audits that are more CPA type audits are contracted out. These contracts are issued out of the Legislative Post Audit and are awarded by competitive bids.

Chairman Oleen directed questions to Myron Scafe, Director of the Kansas Racing Commission about the sale of Camptown Race track. Mr. Scafe stated that an application had been received from Phil Ruffin concerning Camptown. There were many questions that needed to be answered on the application; that it was returned and the Commission has not received the application back. The transfer is to close on March 31.

Chairman Oleen requested that Mr. Scafe provide the committee with a list of the members of The Racing Association of Kansas (TRAK) Southeast for their use and information.

The meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m. The next meeting will be held Thursday, January 27, 2000 at 11:00 a.m.

SENATE FEDERAL AND STATE AFFAIRS COMMITTEE GUEST LIST

DATE: JA2 26, 2000

NAME	REPRESENTING
SHANNON MLYNAK	A, B,C.
Laura Graham	A-BC
BOB LONGING	ABC
John Noval	STATUE 403-103- 303
RANDY TONGIEVE	LEGISLATIVE POSTAGOIT
Tom Brund	MGA, Tucy
Sten Parcon	KGC
Minon & Sont	Rucingt Haning Comm-
Shirley Barren	
TRACY DIEL	5GA
Gode Trauzla	KGC
Im annhell	(KRUDA
Jacune Cole	Jan. Fyron - Intern
	•

STATE OF KANSAS

MARK S. GILSTRAP
SENATOR, FIFTH DISTRICT
LEAVENWORTH AND WYANDOTTE COUNTIES
1813 N 79TH TERR.
KANSAS CITY, KANSAS 66112

1-800-432-3924 (LEGISLATIVE HOTLINE DURING SESSION)



COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS
RANKING MINORITY MEMBER:
TRANSPORTATION AND TOURISM
MEMBER JUDICIARY
WAYS AND MEANS
JOINT COMMITTEE ON
GAMING COMPACTS
SPECIAL CLAIMS AGAINST
THE STATE

SENATE CHAMBER

26 January 2000

Madam Chair, Members of the Federal and State Committee:

Thank you for giving me an opportunity to speak on Senate Bill 430.

I come before you on behalf of a constituent of mine -- an entrepreneur, a business man, Mr. John Novak.

Mr. Novak lives in Fairmont Township in Leavenworth County, just a stone's throw from Basehor city.

Mr. Novak is a visionary. The Kansas International Speedway is located just 7 miles east of his property and Mr. Novak understands the future business prospects that the Speedway will bring.

He would like to have a liquor store on his property but current statute will not allow this unless his township has a population of 11,000 or more.

Originally we wanted to reduce the population requirement in SB 430 from 11,000 to 2,000, but after visiting with the revisor we decided to leave the population stipulation as it is and instead include new language which would allow Fairmont Township, with the county commissioners' approval, to have a liquor store.

At this point, Madam Chair, I will yield to Mr. Novak to give you a clearer picture of what he has in mind.

Sen. I Date:

Sen. Federal & State Affairs (
Date: 1-26-00
Attachment: # 1

January 25, 2000

Committee:

I have owned 10 acres at 15944 State Ave. (U.S. 24-40) Basehor, Kansas - Leavenworth county - Fairmount Township, since 1980. In 1998, the highway was widened to 4 four lanes. We are 1,000 feet west of Basehor city limits (a 3rd class city), and no chance of being annexed for the next ten (10) years.

By the State Law, a 3rd class city (500 population +) could have 30 liquor stores, but a township of 5000 population cannot have (1).

By Law 43-103 and 43-303, a township has to have a population of 11,000. This Law was written in 1949 - this is the year 2000. Things have changed since 1949. Communication is better - the policing is better, we also have better alarms.

I own a liquor store in Kansas City, Kansas which is 20 miles from my home and very costly for transportation. My 10 acres is also located 7 miles west of the new NASCAR RACE TRACK. Fairmount Township has a population of approximately 2700. Also, the Leavenworth County Comprehensive Plan has my property listed as commercial zoning.

I am asking this committee to allow the Kansas State Liquor Board for permission to issue a liquor license for this address - 15944 State Avenue - Fairmount Township - Basehor, Kansas 66007.

John F. Novak John J. novak

Crown Liquor 5506 Leavenworth Rd Kansas City, K\$ 66104 Ph 913-287-6070

> Sen. Federal & State Affairs Compate: 1-26-00 Attachment: # 2-1

Dear

My name is John F. Novak. My address is 15944 State Ave. Basehor, Kansas 66007. I am the owner of Crown Liquor Store located at 5506 Leavenworth Rd. Kansas City, Kansas 66104.

At my Basehor address is 10 acres, more or less with a 353.4 frontage on State and is located next door to the Holy Field Winery. My ground is not in the city of Basehor, but is 1,000 feet west of the city limits of Basehor. We are in the Fairmount Township of Leavenworth County and we are listed in both the Leavenworth County and Basehor City Comprehensive plans as commercial. We are about 7 miles west of the Nascar Race Track.

In Kansas, you have three classes of cities - First, Second and Third. The way I read this statue is that a 3rd class city of possibly 500 people can have thirty (30) or forty (40) liquor stores, but a township cannot have a store until they reach 11,000 in population. This makes no sense to me. I am asking the state to drop the population section 41-103-C and 41-303.

According to the ABC Liquor Director, Mr. Conant, I am not able to get a liquor license because of the state statue 41-103-C and 41-303 regarding the township population. This statue was passed in 1949 and has now become outdated.

I am asking the Senators and Representatives to update this statue so that not only I, but others may be able to build a building, hire employees, pay taxes and obtain a liquor license in Leavenworth County.

Sincerely,

John F. Novak